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Virginia Goldstein, Planning Director
Planning Depariment

25 Aupuni St., Room 109

Hilo, HI 86720

fax (808} 961-8742

Dear Ms. Goldstein,

I am writing in reference to the subdivision permit application of CM1 Develepment, Inc., for a pruperty
in Honaunau, South Kona, TMK (3) 8-3-05:19,20,22 26,27,30. 1 understand that you have tentatively
decided 10 approve this application,

As a resident and recreational user of the pristine Class AA waters [ronting this project, Task that you
defer this permit for a number of reasons. First, o approve this subdivision would be a violauon of the
County General Plan.

Second, the recent Supreme Court deciston in the Kaupulehu decision made it clear that all permitung
agencies, including the County of Hawaii, must take into account how any development may affect both
traditional Hawailan culiural practitioners and recreational users before allowing that development to go
forward. No such assessments have been made in the case of this proposed subdivision, and therefore 1t
would be in violation of State law [or this permit ta be issued.

Third, the recent change of status of the Ala Kahakai affects this proposed subdivision. The designation
of the Ala Kahakai as a National Historic Trail necessitates that any proposed development through
which the trail runs must complete the EIS process, o lederal rather than sune standards. No FIS pro-
cess has yet commenced for this development proposal.

Thank you [or allowing me the oppertunity to comment on this development proposal.

Smcerel},
C. _,&Jr C. e Lg/_

Gretchen C Kelly

ce: Planning Commission, County of Hawaii
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